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Serve the Lord 

with Gladness 

Psalm 100 v 2 

 
 

   

   BUILDING A WALL OF PRAYER ACROSS THE LAND FOR OUR CHILDREN AND THEIR SCHOOLS .  

Dear Praying Moms, Aunts & 

Grans  

 

Here we are at the close of 

another school calendar. We 

have so much to be grateful to 

Our Lord Jesus for. 

 
Matthew 5v14-16 
Here’s another way to put it: You’re 
here to be light, bringing out the 
God-colours in the world. God is not 
a secret to be kept. We’re going 
public with this, as public as a city on 
a hill. If I make you light bearers, 
you don’t think I’m going to hide you 
under a bucket, do you? 
I’m putting you on a light stand. Now 
that I’ve got you there on a hilltop, 
on a light stand - shine! Keep open 
house; be generous with your lives. 
By opening up to others, you’ll 
prompt people to open up with God, 
this generous Father in heaven.  
[The Message Translation] 

 
Heleen Kelber shared this beautiful 

scripture with me as I was working 

on this newsy. 

 

... for having a heart to sow 

your heartfelt prayer in your 

school. You are like bricks 

building the wall of prayer. 

 

Please continue to pray for your 

school during the holidays as well 

as the Department of Basic 

Education. There have been some 

incredibly huge prayer points to 

pray into with regards to CSE. 

 

We believe that God has raised 

us up - to pray into the destiny 

of this new generation of young 

people. 
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If you are ending a season at your 

school or are a Grade 12 Mom  

Thank You  

For serving with MWC! And for 

passing on the baton of prayer to 

other ladies.  

Well Done Beloved!! 

 

 

 

We heard a beautiful testimony 

this term, of a headmaster who 

came to know Jesus at their local 

church. During the alter call –  

the girls from the school  

ran forward to embrace  

him as he stood at the altar 

surrendering to the Lord.  

  

 

The ladies in this MWC group 

who had been praying for him for 

a while were absolutely elated 

and encouraged.  

 

 

As for man, his days are as grass: as 

a flower of the field, so he flourishes. 

Psalm 103v15 
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 REGIONAL CONTACTS 

Cape Town Southern Suburbs 
Lynette Munro 082 855 1728  
 
Cape Town Northern Suburbs 
Liezl Barnard 079 881 8676 
 
Cape Town Mitchells Plain 
Colleen De Allende 065 144 2076 
 
Bloemfontein 
Jomare Botha 051 522 4385 
 
George 
Tracy Palmer 082 632 7076  
 
Knysna                
Henriette Diepenaar  083 384 7701 
 
Kwa Zulu Natal [New Teams Emerging] 
KZN Central  
KZN Highway 
KZN Midlands 
KZN North 
KZN South 
 
Melkbosstrand 
Zanne Zeeman 083 462 3915 
 
 
 
 

REGIONAL CONTACTS 

Midrand 
Michelle Kamanga   072 307 4075   
 
Mossel Bay 
Alida van der Walt 083 310 6488 

 
Port Elizabeth 
Ellenor Lotter 082 497 5746 
 
Pretoria 
Sandy Cazalet 012 346 4428 
 
Stellenbosch 
Alba Steenkamp 021 883 3924 
 
West Rand 
Dalene Kruger   082 968 8240 
 
Campus Crusade Contact  
Heleen Kelber 082 966 3094 

KZN CONTACTS 

Amanzimtoti: Deborah Green 082 600 5436  

Asherville/Sydenham/Overport: Eleanor 
Poulter 0836594288 

Ballito/Tongaat: Michelle Mauvis   083 702 
6671  

Dbn Central: Anne Youngleson 082 771 2845 

Dbn North: Faye Curtis   084 564 0670                    

Glenwood: Mona Pilane 073 681 1234                                                                 

Highway: Michelle Kiggen 083 406 1784 &        
Amy van Blomestein   082 830 0783 

Hilton: Penny Francis: 083 634 6811 

Howick: Wendy Linscott 079 487 8146 

Pinetown: Estelle Goosen   082 351 4 930  

Phoenix: Reshma Chetty 084 619 6950  

Pietermaritzburg: Dawn Smith 083 619 4786 

Queensburgh: JayshreeBenjamin 083 787 9266  

Westville: Joanne Hounsome   083 714 5549   

 

 

 

If you would like to start a 

prayer group - call a 

coordinator closest to you   

 

God Bless You  

Fondest Love, 

Rashieda and the MWC Team 
 

Behold, a virgin shall be with 
child, and shall bring forth a. 

son, and they shall call his 
name Emmanuel, which 

being interpreted is, God with 
us. Matt 1v23 

 

May your      

Holiday Season be 

Pleasant & Peaceful, 

filled with the 

Wonderful, Glorious   

Presence of Jesus.    
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